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Delays in Swift Processing 
 

Delays in upload of Swift Messages into our Settlement System 

22 November 2024 

We are currently experiencing delays in the processing of Swift messages. Our IT team is working to 
fix the problem as quickly as possible. There is still a backlog of messages that needs to be processed.  

In any case we will try to meet today’s cut-off times and avoid any failing settlements (16:00 for 

DVP/RVP and 18:00 for D/R-free). 

We will inform you as soon as the processing of the backlog is completed.  

Impact on investors: Upload of incoming Swift messages in our Settlement System delayed  
 
 
 
For more information please contact your Relationship Manager or visit gss.unicreditgroup.eu. You 

can find all newsflashes published by UniCredit GSS here. 

Your contact 
Stephan Hans, Senior Relationship Manager, Global Securities Services Austria 
Tel. +43 50505 58513 
tina.fischer@unicreditgroup.at  
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